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Friday 16" June 2023
Dear Parents/Carers
Uniform Consultation

The warm and sunny weather this week has been really nice though it has made afternoons a little more
uncomfortable at school. Fortunately, the move allowing students to choose not to wear a blazer and the use of
our air conditioning areas has alleviated this to some extent. | will continue to monitor the forecast and will let
you know if we need to relax any further on uniform as we did last summer when the temperatures rose above
35 degrees.

Unfortunately, one of the negatives of the good weather this week has been the number of girls wearing short
and inappropriate skirts. Could you please reassure yourselves that your daughter is wearing appropriate
clothing for a school setting and we will let you know if this is not the case next week when the weather looks set
to be less warm with some occasional rain.

Following up on a previous letter, | wanted to let you know that the school council has now discussed possible
changes to our uniform for September 2023 to ensure that it is simple, clear and affordable. This will now lead
on to a short consultation for all students and parents and we would really appreciate your feedback. The
following link will take you to a Google form which should take no more than 3 minutes to complete. Please do
this by Wednesday 20th June. There is space for you to make further comments should you wish, though
please do not hesitate to contact us if you wish to discuss your ideas in more detail.

Yours sincerely
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lain Massey
Headteacher
Sponne School
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1nQfpTK_IP4XmoEmwNfm0LBHI0o0RJljKiaV0H6XE53s/edit

